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April 22, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a supplemental ordinance to support implementation of the King County Corrections Guild memorandum of agreement that implements the Interest Arbitration Award for a cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) reopener for the period of January 1, 2012, through December 31, 2012.  In particular, it increases the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) 2013 budget by $3,443,666:  $1,773,496 for 2012 retroactive COLA and a $1,670,170 impact on the 2013 base.  The reduced amount for the 2013 impact is due to a 33.5 FTE reduction of corrections officers in the 2013 Adopted Budget.
The employees covered by this bargaining agreement occupy the classifications of Corrections Offices and Corrections Sergeants.  These employees are responsible for the day-to-day safety and security of the King County Correctional Facility in downtown Seattle and the Maleng Regional Justice Center in Kent.
The Interest Arbitrator’s Decision and Award provides King County Corrections Guild members with a 3.5% COLA for 2012.  Other provisions of the contract are unchanged.
This agreement furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan utilizing the corresponding guiding principles to provide necessary support for maintaining a fair and accessible justice system; ensuring offending individuals are appropriately detained and ensuring public safety to the community as a whole.  This ordinance specifically helps to maintain a quality workforce by providing fair wages and benefits, and developing and retaining quality employees.

The interest arbitration award and resulting memorandum of agreement is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the King County Corrections Guild, and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  
Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

    Executive Office (KCEO)

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations 

Claudia Balducci, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD)
Hikari Tamura, Deputy Director, DAJD
